APPEALS RECEIVED

i. A Hogben – 1 Wolfreton Crescent, Clifton, Swinton – Erection of two storey side extension.

ii. C Mollinson – 70 Walkden Road, Worsley – Display of externally illuminated sign above fascia

iii. F Hankinson – 15 Calder Drive, Swinton – Erection of single storey side extension, two storey dormer extension at front and single dormer extension at rear and rear conservatory

APPEAL DECISIONS

02/44670/FUL

The Barton Arms, Stablefold, Worsley - Extension to existing patio and use as an external drinking and eating area and construction of new door to south elevation

Planning permission was refused in October 2002 on the grounds that the amenity of neighbouring residents would be seriously injured by reason of noise and disturbance created by customers.

The Planning Inspector noted that when planning permission was granted for the construction of the public house, it was subject to a condition which required that there would be no beer garden within the site (Reference 93/31609/FUL). The inspector considered the main issue was the effect of noise on residential amenity.

In  addressing this issue he said the use of the patio in the evenings on fine warm days would be likely to coincide with the times when the effects of noise and disturbance would be most noticeable, when the residents of dwellings in the vicinity would use their gardens or have bedroom windows open.  Also the site lies in a quiet part of Worsley. 

The Inspector concluded that the use of the patio for eating and drinking would cause a significant degree of noise and disturbance particularly in the later parts of the evenings.  This would be likely to have an unacceptably harmful impact on residential amenity.

The appeal was dismissed.

02/44861/HH

2 Newlands Drive, Swinton - Erection of first floor rear extension and construction of new pitched roof over existing single storey rear extension.

Permission was refused in November 2002 on the grounds that the amenity of neighbouring residents would be harmed due to the extension’s size and siting, contrary to the City Council’s policy.

The Inspector identified the main issues as being the effect on the living conditions of the occupiers of the adjacent properties, 40 Parksway and 4 Newlands Drive.  The Inspector commented that he afforded considerable weight to the SPG for house extensions.

The Inspector concluded that the first floor elements of the proposal would have an overbearing and overshadowing effect on the main rear living room windows of 4 Newlands Drive - this would be contrary to SPG.

The appeal was dismissed. 

02/45291/ADV

301 Chapel Street, Salford 3 - Retention of one 48 sheet and one 96 sheet advertisement hoarding

Consent was refuse in January of this year on the grounds that the sign seriously injures the amenity of the Chapel Street Regeneration Strategy area.

The Planning Inspector considered the main issues are the visual impact pf the appeal panels on the host building and views within the surrounding area. 

It was concluded by the Inspector that, given their wide range of visibility in a street scene containing imposing roadside buildings along the opposite side of the road and within the area currently undergoing regeneration, the appeal panels appear as intrusive and unduly assertive features. Their retention would go against the Council’s aims to secure a comprehensive regeneration of this road corridor.

The appeal was dismissed

